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Department of Transport and Main Roads - Maritime Safety Queensland 

NOTICE TO  
MARINERS 

058 of  2024     

Issued by Brisbane Maritime Region on 7 February 2024 

Area:             South East Queensland 

Locality: Pacific Ocean, off South Stradbroke Island 

Activity: wreck of 16 metre catamaran drifting southward 

Mariners are advised that: 
 
The wreck of the 16 metre New Zealand catamaran SV Triple Eight has been sighted drifting 18 
nautical miles off North Stradbroke Island on Tuesday, 6 February 2024. Modelling indicates that the 
catamaran hulls are drifting in a south easterly direction and are likely to be off South Stradbroke 
Island during today.  The catamaran hulls are expected to continue to drift southward in the East 
Australian Current and will likely be off the New South Wales coastline by tomorrow Thursday, 8 
February 2024. 
 
Mariners are advised to exercise caution in the offshore area between the Queensland/New South 
Wales Border and North Stradbroke Island and report any sightings to Gold Coast Seaway Tower on 
VHF Ch 16 or to VTS or AMSA. 
 
 
 
Refer to notice: none 
Cancel notice: none 
 
AUS charts affected: 814 
 

Latitude and longitude positions are on WGS84 horizontal datum and are compatible with GDA2020 datum. 

For further information about this notice, please contact: 

      The Brisbane Regional Harbour Master’s office:  

      Phone: 07 3632 7500  Email: vtsbrisbane@msq.qld.gov.au 

Notice authorised by:   Regional Harbour Master (Brisbane) - Maritime Safety Queensland 


